
 

 

Message from the Principal  

 

Today’s School  

for  

Tomorrow’s Society. 

Excellence  

And Care 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

What a sea of colour there was on the oval last Friday when our whole school came 

together to participate in the Rainbow Run.  This was the first of what we hope will be 

many events where our community can come together and celebrate being part of this 

amazing school.  Once again our students are to be commended on their amazing 

behaviour at this events.  Whilst they were all hugely excited to be involved they were 

also very mindful regarding showing care to all of the students participating.  It was 

also terrific to see the number of parents who volunteered their time to man the 

stations or just to be at the event.  Special thanks goes to Narelle Callahan who was 

the driver behind our initial Colour Run and who once again coordinated the Rainbow 

Run.  A huge amount of organisation goes into such an event, from the sourcing of the 

colour, bottles, etc through to planning for how the day will look, inclusive of obstacles 

and of course the colour stations and water stations.  Narelle is an amazingly 

supportive person of our school and her dedication was evident at the end of the day 

when she commenced talking about how we can make next year’s even bigger and 

better!!! 

Our thanks also go to our amazing P&C who helped with the organisation and fund 

raising aspect of the Rainbow Run.  Some members of the P&C also helped by 

manning the stations on the day and distributing the icy poles at the end of the event.   

Parents who attended the Rainbow Run would have noticed our beautiful new shade 

cover.  Who could miss such a bright red cover emblazoned with our school logo and 

name.  This will make our interschool sports participants easy to locate at these 

events.  Special thanks goes to Leanne Hart who coordinated the ordering of this 

shade.  Thanks also go to the P&C for funding this shade.  

Year 6 beach swimming has now concluded.  It was fantastic to see the number of 

students who participated in this very important event.  Not only did the students refine 

their swimming skills in an ocean setting, they also had the opportunity to learn about 

safety at the beach and to bond with each other as the Year 6 2019 cohort.   

Towards the end of last year, the Minister for Education, the Honourable Sue Ellery 
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announced a ten-point approach to deal with violence in schools.  Whilst some of the 

acts of violence that are ‘showcased’ on TV are high school based we do need to send 

the message to our students and community that violence is not the solution to 

problems and cannot be condoned, whether it is retaliatory in nature or whether it is 

‘accidental’.  We are aware that students at primary school are developing their social 

skills, especially in the earlier years and therefore they are learning how to behave and 

respond to frustrations and sharing equipment.  As students progress through the 

years we expect them to become proficient in following the rules as they are designed 

to keep them safe and they reflect societal expectations.  It is therefore not okay for 

students to fight, whether in play or for real.   

In the Minister’s document there are several points that are pertinent for me to share 

with our school community.  Action one is that principals are to suspend students who 

attack others or start fights.  In action one there is also reference to the suspension of 

students who record fights, no matter what the reason for the recording is.  It is 

important to remember that whilst suspension for fighting can occur if the student has 

a disability then this must be taken into consideration in relation to actions.  

Action four also applies to primary schools as it relates to clear advice for principals, 

teachers and education assistants on authority and responsibility to take action.  This 

action was unpacked with staff at Mindarie on the second day of the term.  Action five 

is also applicable as it relates to providing training and support for school staff.  

Mindarie is highly proactive in this area; in fact, we have two staff members who are 

accredited to deliver this training so a high percentage of our staff have been trained in 

this area.  Action seven relates to training in the broader area and refers to free 

parenting programs for parents of young children, this is the Triple P Program and we 

have already, this year delivered one of these sessions.  The other action that we will 

be doing is action nine, sparking a community conversation about violence in schools, 

we will commence this conversation with our school board and the P&C.  Every day I 

am grateful for the fact that I work in such a wonderful school, with students that are 

respectful and safe. Our focus at Mindarie is to ensure that we continue to set a high 

standard and educate students that violence is never the answer. 

In the last newsletter I referred to the new role Mrs Anderson has undertaken at 

Mindarie.  Mrs Anderson will be running small groups focussing on three key areas.  

The first is ‘Zones of Regulation’, this program empowers students in the regulation of 

behaviour.  The second is ‘Growing Friendships’, the object of this program is to 

develop in students the skills to make friends, join groups and play and also how to let 

go of friends.  The last program is focussed on building resilience in students.  As 

stated, they are small groups of possibly three or four students only.   If you want more 

information about these programs, please contact Mrs Appleton.  As you will all have 

realized by now, Mindarie Primary is a highly innovative school and I believe that we 

are the first government school to fund a program such as this.   

When speaking of resilience, I wish to commend two of our year four girls.  They were 

involved in an accident in the nature play area on Thursday and both received bruising 

to their limbs, in fact they were both quite shaken by the incident.  They came up to the 

office for some ice and to be checked.  When asked what they wanted to do they both 

said they wanted to go back to class.  Now that is resilience at its best!!! 

Kind regards 
 
Barbara Bromley 
Principal 
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Voluntary Contributions     

 

PASTORAL CARE AND WELLBEING 
 

One of the priorities in the 2018 - 2020 Business Plan is to develop a Positive Learning Environment. 
To help strengthen this priority we have a number of pastoral care and wellbeing initiatives at Min-
darie. Our school dogs, Rigby and Maxi bring a smile to many of our students, teachers, parents and 
community faces. Mr Whitaker is facilitating Science Club at lunchtimes in the Science Garden. Mrs 
Anderson has provided training to interested Year 5 and 6 students to become peer mediators. Our 
newly trained peer mediators have been doing a fantastic job assisting children from K to 6 to solve 
problems in the playground and to seek help from the duty teacher if needed. The school library is 
open at lunch for reading, drawing, playing games, art and craft and construction. On Thursdays at 
recess we have Library Club for Year 1 to Year 6 students and on Fridays there is the “Lunch Bunch” 
Club for Year 5 and 6 students.  

Mrs Anderson has undertaken a new role this year in providing innovate programs in three key areas 
to support our students’ emotional and social skills. Over the school holidays she was busy attending 
professional learning to build on her skills in this area.  Mrs Anderson will be facilitating the following 
three programs. The Zones of Regulation Program which is a program that helps develop self-
regulation by assisting students to recognise and understand how they are feeling. The Zones of Reg-
ulation uses four colour coded zones to categorise the feelings the student may be having at any 
point in time and helps them identify tools and strategies to assist them in regulating these emotions. 
The Growing and Keeping Friendships Program is based on the book “Growing Friendships – A Kids’ 
Guide to Making and Keeping Friends” by Dr Eileen Kennedy-Moore and Christine McLaughlin. This 
program’s content includes reaching out to make friends, “stepping back” to keep friends, blending in 
to join friends, speaking up to share with friends and letting go to accept friends. The final program,  
the Resilience Program, focuses on the ability to bounce back from adversity. This program involves 
discussion and activities around the different skills and qualities we need to develop to help our resili-
ence. 
 

If you would like further information about any of the pastoral care and wellbeing initiatives that 
have been mentioned, please feel free to come and talk to me. 

Rebecca Appleton  

Associate Principal 

Would you like a night at Joondalup resort? 

Thanks to the generosity of Mark Folkard MLA, 

Member for Burns Beach you could be checking in 

soon! 

We have a voucher for a one night stay for two 

people on a date of your choice. To be in the draw 

to win this fantastic prize, simply pay your  Volun-

tary Contributions before the end of Term 2. If you 

have already paid, you are automatically in the 

draw. 
Last year’s winner, Lana Williams, receiving her Joondalup Resort 

Voucher from Mark Folkard MLA, Member for Burns Beach. 



 

 

 

TA7 and TP3 ASSEMBLY 

Achievement Certificate Recipients 

Thursday 21 February 2019 
 

TA 2        Katie and Amelia   TA 3    Alexis and Noah 

TA 4         Lily and Liam  TA 5    Steel and Jack 

TP 7         Carrie, Ben and Alex  TA11   Emmie and Leylani                                                                                                                                                            

TA 12       Blake, Grace and Roshani  TA14    Amba and Liam                                                                                               

TA 15       Jalen  TA 17   Laiken                                                                                                                     

TA 18       Austin  TA 22   Luke and Ruby                                                   

TA 23       Harry and  Marina  TA 24   Evan 

TA 26       William and Molly  TA 27   George and Joey                                              

TA 28       Adam, Finn and Jayce  TA 29   Helandi and Neiva                                             

TP 3         Levi and Beth  TP 4     Archie and Blake                                               

TP 5         Faye and Carly           

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 The Year 6’s enjoyed two weeks of beach swimming lessons. They learnt how to better un-

derstand the beach conditions, how to behave safely at the beach, developed correct 

swimming techniques and had lots of fun! 



 

 

 

SCIENCE NEWS 
 

 

 

 

Students in Years 5 and 6 have been making 
Wind Powered Cars as part of a STEM project 
this week. The cars are mostly constructed us-
ing simple materials such as paper towel rolls, 
bamboo sticks, wooden skewers, paper and 
cardboard. The challenge is for students to 
build a car which can roll as fast as possible, 
using a paper sail in the wind. It has been a 
fantastic project to teach some simple engi-
neering skills such as how a wheel and axle 
system works, and how to develop strength 
and support structures when making a mast 
and sail.  

Many thanks go out to all the parent and 
grandparents who have come to their child's  
science classes to assist in this project. Your 
help and support is greatly appreciated!  

Mr Whitaker 



 

 

 

                                   

                                  
 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, 22 February 2019  we had our Rainbow Run. It was a fantastic 

afternoon and everyone had an amazing  time.  We would like to thank  the 

P&C and all the volunteers who helped on the day– without you, fabulous 

events like this could not happen at our school. 



 

 

 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

              

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During buddies, TP5 and TA28 accepted the STEM challenge to recreate the 

Eiffel Tower out of tin foil. The students demonstrated Mindarie’s learning 

dispositions of cooperation and creativity. The Year 4 students took pictures 

of their creations on their BYOD iPads to share with their families at home. 



 

 

 

 
We have had a fabulous start to the year in music.  Some very excited Year 5 students have started instrumental 

lessons through the Instrumental Music Schools Services (IMSS) program run at Mindarie. Lessons include Flute, 

Clarinet, Trumpet, Trombone, Guitar and Percussion and tutors come to the school each week to work with chosen 

students.  Our talented Year 6 instrumental students have continued to participate in the program and I am very 

impressed with their commitment and achievement so far.  Thank you also to parents and staff for encouraging 

these students in their journey. 

Choir started in Week 2 with 110 eager year 3 and 4 students ‘having a go’ in Junior Choir.  Our choirs at Mindarie 

are not auditioned and any child in year 3 to 6 is welcome to participate.  This is a year long commitment as we are 

already registered to attend a number of fantastic choral festivals throughout the year including One Big Voice at 

the Perth RAC Arena and the Massed Choir Festival at Perth Concert Hall. 

Senior Choir for Year 5 and 6 students is this year being held on Wednesday mornings before school from 8.20am.  

It has been great to see so many Year 5 students come early to join in and I am looking forward to seeing the Year 6 

students next week when swimming has finished. We are singing a great Elvis rock and roll medley this year and the 

favourite – Eye of the Tiger! 

Mrs MacLean 

 

 

 

Mindarie is continuing in our PBS journey in 2019.  Many students have already received stamps in their diaries for 

following our behaviour expectations – Students Together Achieve and Learn, are Respectful, Resilient and Safe – 

in the classroom and in the playground.  

This fortnight, our focus has been on greeting adults and students in a friendly manner. This rule belongs to the 

behaviour expectation of Respectful.   

Learning Intention:  We are being respectful when we greet adults and students in a friendly manner. 

Rationale:  We will build a sense of community and belonging in our school by acknowledging others with a friend-

ly greeting.  Everyone will feel important and valued  

Expectations are introduced at assembly by our Year 6 PBS representatives and followed up in class with lessons 

that explicitly teach students what is expected of them.  This is our green light behaviour.  We encourage you to 

have a conversation with your child about our current focus and ask them how they are showing this at school.  

 Some great questions could be: 

 How does it feel when you are not greeted by others? 

 How do others feel when you don’t greet them? 

 What would you do if you saw another student or adult walking towards you? How would 

 you greet them appropriately? 

 Do you greet people you know in a different way than people you don’t know?  Discuss if it is 

appropriate and safe to greet unknown people. 

 

 



 

 

Where does my $60 go and how does it benefit my child? 

Financial support by parents has always played a significant role in providing resources that support learning         

experience of students.  The continuing partnership between schools and parents is vital to ensure that all  students 

receive a level of education sufficient to carry them forward in today’s society. 

 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

The total amount of contributions parent and caregivers of children in Kindergarten to Year 6 are being asked to pay 

is $60 per year, which is within the School Educational Act Regulations 2000.  Money collected will be used to      

supplement school expenditure in the learning areas and other activities. 

 

While contributions are voluntary, your contribution is highly valued.  The quality of our teaching and learning      

programs are maximised when each family pays their child’s contribution and assists in supplementing funding 

gained from other sources. 

 

As outlined, your contributions greatly support curriculum budgets.  Should the collection of Voluntary Contribu-

tions be less than 80%, the shortfall places considerable strain on our budget and directly effects what materials can 

be purchased  for curriculum areas to support student learning. 

It helps to buy additional reading books so I 

have more home readers.  Thanks for your            

contribution. 

I love to visit the school library.  

Thanks to all families for helping to 

make sure we have enough money 

to have lots of extra new and exciting 

books to read. 

Your contribution to photocopying      

consumables supports us to produce 

additional quality student worksheets.  

Your contribution really helps! 

Voluntary Contributions and Charges 



 

 

Our school is growing, so we need to buy more 

interesting maths materials.  These materials 

help me to understand maths concepts.  Thank 

you for your contribution. 

Science is really cool, especially 

when we have lots of extra    

materials available to explore 

and experiment with! 

Sports carnival is the best fun!  Did 

you know that your contribution 

goes towards all the extra special 

place ribbons, stickers and prizes I 

bring home, and even the sunscreen!  

Thank you for your contribution. 

Your contribution supports the purchase of 

additional and specialised art materials:  

paints, crayons, paper and much more, lots 

with glitter and glow!  We also enjoy lots of 

music, using sheeted music. 



 

 

SCHOOL START AND FINISH TIME 
 

Starts at 8.45am and finishes at 2.45pm EVERY DAY  
 

If you have to make other arrangements for the collection of your child please remind children and the 
class teacher before school as it is not always possible for office staff to get the message to the children.  
We will endeavour to do so but we cannot guarantee we will get the message to them on time.   
 

SCHOOL GATE OPEN AND CLOSE TIMES 
 

Main front gates –  Open from 8.00am.  Open all day. 
Other gates –  Opened at 8.15am.  Closed at 9.00am. 
 Opened at 2.30pm.  Closed at 3.15pm. 

2019 SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAYS  
STUDENTS DO NOT ATTEND SCHOOL 

 

Term 1: 
Monday, 4 March 
Term 2: 
Friday, 31 May 
Monday, 3 June 
Wednesday, 3 July 
Term 3: 
Monday, 19 August 
Term 4: 
Monday, 14 October  

2019 SCHOOL TERM DATES 

Term 1: 
Monday, 4 February to Friday, 12 April 
 

Term 2:  
Monday, 29 April to Friday, 5 July 
 

Term 3: 
Monday, 22 July to Friday, 27 September 
 

Term 4:  
Tuesday 15, October to Thursday, 19 December 

 

LUNCH ORDER DAYS 

Pizza—Friday, 1 March 

Subway—Friday, 8 March 

Pizza—Friday, 15 March 

Subway-Friday , 22 March 

Pizza-Friday 29 March 

Subway-Friday, 5 April 

Pizza-Friday, 12 April 

 
 



 

 

 

.  

 

School banking day is now Wednesday. 

Kelly will be in TA16 (next to the staff room) every Wednes-
day morning from 8- 8.45am. 

To get started with school banking you will need to open a 
Commonwealth Bank  

Youthsaver account online. 

Please come in  on  Wednesday and ask for a parent pack for 

more information. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


